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ATTACHMENT

Planning & Zoning Committee of the MidCoast Community Council |
PQ Box 64, Moss Beach CA 94038
Serving 12.000 residents

Aanch IR, 2004 Via Email

Ms. Gabrielle Rowan

San Mateo County Planning and Building Division
Mail Drop PLN122. 435 County Center

Redwood City. CA 94063

650.363. 1841 - FAX: 6350.363.4849

RE: PLN [999-00213: Coastside Design Review and Coastal Development Permit
PLN 1999-000!5: Coastside Design Review and Coastal Development Permit

The above applications were reviewed by the MCC Planning and Zoning Committee on
Wedpesday. March 17. 2004, Mr. Mahon did not attend the meeting or respond to my
invitation to meet prior to the meeting to avoid any neighborhood coaflict. We received
both written and public conunent regarding this item.

Our meeting ran very late (after 11:30 PM). and today our members have previous work
commitments. The issues surrounding these cases are too numerous and complex to
respond to fully in such a short timeframe. so in this letter | have summarized our
position. A more detailed letter will follow next week.

The Conunittes voted to unanimously to request that County planning staff denyv
PLN1999-00013, and to request that the Planning Comunission deny PLN1999-00215 as
currently submitted. Our decision was based primarily on the basis of the following
points:

e Plans submitted were inadequate in detail. and did not include any information on
materials, finishes, landscaping, tree removal, grading, or driveway slope and
access. Information provided on floor area and coverage was either sketchy
(PLN1999-00213) or non-2xistent (PLN1999-00013). The plans were only on
lagal size sheets instead of blueprint size. with no easily verifiable scale or dating
and incomplete elevations and site plans

E o Plans that were provided showed potential gross errors, such as (PLN1993-00213)
|

a detached garage in the front vard setback and with only a 37 side setback. The
siope of the fot does not qualify- this project for that exemption.
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¢  We see no indication from these plans that any of the earlier issues regarding
compatibility with the size. scale and character of the surrounding community
have been addressed.

o Other issues and altematives. such as re-orienting the lots. lowering the houses
toward grade, and increased stepping of the design for better conformance with
the topography. have not been addressed.

« Plans that were supplied to the Committee for PLN1999-00013 wers substantiaily
different from those supplied to the neighbors in the notification mailing. The
neighbors had received no notitication of any action regarding PLN1999-00213.

The Committee stands by its earlier recommendations for denial on both these projects.
and we see no reason fom the supplied materials to change that position.

Thank vou for vour consideration of these issues. We have heard considerable concern
from the neighbors about these projects, enough to warant a full hearing on the matter.
Please keep us informed of the status of these projects. Our Committes will do whatever
we can to help reach a compatible solution between the neighborhood and the property

ONVNSTE.

Karen Wilson
“ice Chair. MidCoast Community Council, Planning and Zoning Subcomumittes
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